Rotary District 5670 Scholarship Committee Report

The District 5670 Scholarship Committee met
at Fort Hays State University on April 6, 2019
to interview and distribute scholarship funds for
the 2019-2020 year. Three graduate students
Ms. Yahui Hou, Ms. Nana Wen and Ms. Wengqi
Zhang from China, all majoring in Communica-
tion Studies introduced themselves and were
interviewed by the District Scholarship Committee which
consists of the most recent PDG’s Bob Friesen, Mike
Mills, Randy Krug, Gary Norris, Virgil Howe and our cur-
rent DG Andrea Krauss. This was the last meeting and
distribution of scholarships from District 5670 before we
merge to District 5680.

In addition to the students who were interviewed, three of
the 2018-2019 Rotary Scholars Ms. Asibi Imaji, Infor-
mation Assurance major, Ms. Oluwatoyin Hassan, MBA
major and Mr. Kingsley Udenze, Cyber Security major all
from Nigeria attended lunch and gave an update to the
Rotarians about their academic coursework and future

plans. Kingsley was also a Rotaract member
when he was a student in Nigeria, so is very
familiar with Rotary. Each of the students were
extremely thankful to Rotary for recognizing
them and providing a scholarship to help with
their educational expenses. All of the current
scholars have been out to area Rotary Clubs in
District 5670 and have given presentations about their
home county and also to thank the Rotarians for their sup-
port.

We are excited the international scholarship program will
expand to more schools and students and be part of the
new District 5680 programs.
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